Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for April 19, 2005

Regular Meeting

Officers and Directors Attending:





 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Dan McDonnell, Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune and Karen Joseph
Directors: Milly Shaffer, Barb Triplett, and Howard Emswiler (Absent Bob Monaghan, Jim Lenhart and Bobbie Lenhart)
President Dan McDonnell called the regular meeting to order at 7:10 pm.  (Adjourned 8:35)

The reading of the minutes of the last meeting was waived; motion by Karen Joseph, second by Barb Triplett, motion carried.  [The minutes have been posted on the website and were provided to members prior to the meeting.]

President’s Report: 

Dan wanted to thank and applaud the Lenharts for their contribution and hard work on the Pathway to Victory project.  Dan read an email from Bob Monaghan.  Bob regrettably was resigning his position on the Board of Directors due to health reasons and travel.  Dan accepted the resignation and asked the membership for volunteers to fill the vacancy.  Bev DeNune nominated Judy Marie Conway Gogolin and moved to approve her as the replacement until the election, second by Howard Emswiler, motion carried.
Vice President’s Report:

Tom presented a rough draft of the newsletter for review and asked if anyone had additional articles.  Milly Shaffer submitted some historical data about the year books that may be of interest to the membership and readers.
Treasurer’s Report:

Bev submitted the financial report with itemized listings of expenses for review.  She also provided a report on the membership drive for review.  Currently there were 59 persons that submitted membership dues and 13 that subscribed to the mailing lists only.  She said that there were more to deposit and add to the list.
Brick Committee:

Dan reported that there are bricks at the engravers and will be done by the end of the month.  The frame for the roof has been installed and the metal is on order.  Jim Lenhart said (by phone) that the roof should be complete by this weekend.  The committee agreed NOT to discount any brick, but attempt more sales at the banquet and to local businesses.  Dan is to schedule a presentation before the Rotary Club in an attempt to sell more brick.
Banquet Committee Report:

The Committee suggested that the deadline for reservation to be returned no later then June 8th.  The banquet location is scheduled for the New High School and is June 18th.  They have chosen Olde Summit Towne Restaurant as this year’s caterer.  The committee requested a budget for the banquet and there was a lengthy discussion.  A motion was made by Barb Triplett that the budget should be no more then $21 per reservation ($23 is the reservation cost/person), second by Karen Joseph, motion carried.
Newsletter and Banquet Notice were discussed.  Tom suggested that the newsletter be printed on 11x17 paper and folded for a more professional appearance.  The invitation, notice, and membership page would then be stuffed in the middle.  Bev was to get estimates for printing and Tom was to finish the newsletter.

Texas Hold’m Committee Report:

There was no report given at this meeting.  

Old Business:

There was a brief discussion about mass mailings again.  Bev reported that we have received ~70 flyers back as bad addresses.  The return service is NOT at the reduced rate, but costs us 374 each.
New Business:

Karen reported that there was a small amount of water and pop left over after the Texas Hold’m.  The Lions need the space and requested that we move the product.  Barb suggested that we donate the product to the Committee to Support the Police Levy; Milly moved, Tom second, motion carried.

Karen Joseph moved to adjourn, second by Bev, motion carried.

Tom Dunkle
Vice President and Secretary Pro Tem 
